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Representative Berger: 
What agencies? Who are we talking about sharing information with? 
 
The Department of Revenue is a member of the Tobacco Enforcement Inter-Agency Work Group.  The 
represented agencies of this group are DOR, Oregon Health Authority, Oregon State Police, Department of 
Justice and Oregon Liquor Control Commission. These agencies as well as the Oregon State Fire Marshall and 
local law enforcement agencies perform some type of compliance activity related to tobacco products.  Oregon 
also receives information from federal agencies such as ATF (Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms), TTB (Alcohol and 
Tobacco Tax Bureau) and FDA (Food and Drug Administration).  
 
We are currently able to received information from the agencies above to help administer the Oregon Tobacco 
Tax Program but are severely limited in the information we are allowed to share with others. Some of the tax 
information that we have could be beneficial for our partner enforcement and regulatory agencies to perform 
compliance work. The chart below (from an OHA report) shows the different state and local players that are 
responsible for some sort of tobacco product compliance work and how their functions overlap with each other.   
 
Figure 1: Oregon state laws relevant to tobacco/ alcohol sales, clean indoor air, and agency responsible for 
enforcement 
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Representative Gelser: 
What purpose would the OHA use the information?  
 
Sharing information between the aforementioned agencies provides for an increase of compliance through 
education and enforcement in general. The Oregon Health Authority like other agencies uses information from 
various sources to assist in enforcing the laws they have been entrusted to administer.  
 
 
Representative Davis: 
What type of information would we share with other agencies?  
 
The type of information shared would depend on what information is needed by each agency to administer the 
laws they are entrusted to enforce.  Examples could be; name, address, phone numbers, types of tobacco 
products the entity deals with as well as what type of business it is.  
 
 
Representative Bentz: 
Why are we limiting this to just tobacco and not alcohol or other areas?  
 
What we are trying to do with this concept is to line up the Other Tobacco Products program with the Cigarette 
Tax Program and restore our ability to share information with agencies that regulate or tax tobacco 
consumption. However, as you can see from the illustration above, OLCC is a partnering agency that Revenue 
would like to share information with. The Commission can share with us but we cannot share information with 
them due to the limitations in the statutes governing tobacco products which this bill would correct.  
 
 
Representative Barnhart: 
What is the reason for sharing information between agencies? 
 
The reason for sharing information among the agencies is to enhance the level of compliance of entities who 
perform some type of enforcement or regulating of tobacco products.  See the responses to questions posed by 
Representatives Gelser and Berger above.  
 
The reason for having taxpayer information  kept confidential for these programs has been outlined in the 
response to questions related to HB 2232 which is embedded on the next page:  
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